FINAL

 Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
November 8, 2018
Present:
Hugh Morton (HM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Karen Raus (KAR)

Absent:
Karen Powell (KP), Tracy Priestner (TP)

Also present:
Terry Provencal (TA), Tim King (TK)

NOTE:
Clerk was not present and the recording was missing the first 15 minutes.

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None

Reports:



Administrator:
None


School Building:
None


Accountant:

None

Liaison:
 
None
Special Town Meeting:
Article 4:
This is to see if town meeting will appropriate $9k for costs associated with 783 Gifford Rd.  They are having drainage issues from the elementary school which is causing flooding on their property and erosion.  William Anderson (WA) and Cynthia Anderson (CA), homeowners were present to discuss.  GC started by asking about when the issues began.  Were they present when they purchased the property?  CA said this has been an increasing problem.  She claims there is an article proposed for the annual town meeting to redo some parking and drainage that will make her issue worse.  KR said that any new drainage, by law, has to stay on that property such as the new subdivision and roadways have retention ponds built into the design.  CA said the pipes have always been there and are becoming an issue for abutters to her property as well.  GC wants to know exactly what the $9k is for.  What are they hoping to accomplish?  CA thinks it will fund someone to address the issue.  She brought phots as current as today to show the damage.  GC asked if she had a quote detailing the merits of the article and the need for $9k.  CA said she wants the town to put drainage in place such as trenches along the stone walls.  She has been to the Planning Board, but not as an agenda item, and they seemed concerned about the problem.  She also said it is supposed to be protected land.  KR said what kind of protection but CA could not answer.  CA also said she has not had an engineer on the property to survey the problem and give solutions.  GC thinks that $9k is not a valid amount and could be a drop in a much larger bucket.  GC told her we vet all petition articles and expect concrete numbers and details of what the petition amount is for.  KR said this stems from a municipal building and there are strict guidelines that need to be adhered to in order to get the work done.  BM asked if they had been to the school to address this.  CA said they did and were told it wasn’t in the budget.  She felt they were ignored by the school committee and dismissed.  BM said this is a historical problem and could result in a lawsuit.  TK said town counsel urges Fincom to limit discussion on this as they have filed suit against the Town and it would be inappropriate for himself or anyone to speak on the merits of this at this time.  GC said ultimately town meeting has the final say on this article regardless of the recommendation of the Fincom or BOS.  HM moved to not recommend this article.  BB seconded and all were in favor.

Article 3:
This article is to approve $30k to cover insurance co-pays for 3 lawsuits that have settled this year.  TK said that MIIA, insurance company for the Town, provides defense against all lawsuits but requires a $10k deductible.  Normally only one is settled per year and the budget can fund it but since this is unusual that 3 are settled at the same time, there was no other option but to ask for funding.  One lawsuit was for the school and the other 2 were for the police department.  Two of the three lawsuits were in place before he started working here.  KAR said it is impossible to budget for the unknowns.  BM moved to recommend the article.  BB seconded and all were in favor.  

GC said he received an email from TA regarding source of funds.  Since we have a pro-forma of the tax levy we can raise it on the tax rate.  TA said we don’t have a crystal ball and it is only preliminary with local receipts approximately $400k over.  TA does not feel comfortable using stabilization.  She is confident that when the tax rate is finally set, there will be enough to cover all the articles at the special town meeting.  She can’t give any definite numbers due to the situation in the Treasurer’s office.  TK also said there is additional funds on the cherry sheet from state owned land that was not anticipated.  TS motioned and KAR seconded to use taxation for funding of all articles at the special town meeting.  The vote was unanimous in favor.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by TS and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on December 4th at 6:30 p.m. at the Westport Jr/Sr High School for Special Town Meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole Botelho, Recording Clerk

e J Botelho, Recording Clerk

